
**This is an interactive performance. Please participate using 
laptop provided on front right sofa** 
 

24.1.2019 

What should we do (for Rundgang)?  

 

 

I'm not sure I wanna create a physical work - A work you can 
touch, see, hear, even smell you mean? Yeah, I mean create å 
independent in the space, like an object. But this screen is 
visible. We are visible, physical. Is this against your will 
then? - Yes we are visible but it feels different somehow? Like 
focusing on the process, not on creating something complete. It 
can be manipulated, continuously changed. Does that make sense? 

 
We are trying to make an intervention here. We start from the 
step before - maybe, there will be a physical "idea" in the end, 
no? Yes, but the thought-process, you know, how we get to that 
outcome is here, on 'show' somehow. I think that makes it 
different. 

 

So what makes that 'non-physical' more attractive. I dont know 
if I want to distinguish between 'physical' and 'non-physical', 
what I mean is, for example, you spend this whole semester going 
to lectures, in the workshops etc, then you have something that 
you've created to 'exhibit' at the end, as some sort of outcome 
of all of this thinking, this long process, which I don't know 
is the right way of thinking - But it is set as some "right way 
of thinking", you think? Or at least you have the feeling it 
might be? 

 

Why do I/we want to write instead of showing, speaking, 
listening? Is it the one thing which is possible? - I don´t 
think if I even want to just write, I just want to make the 
process of getting to a somehow finished work of art more 
accessible, because there's overlooked value in that. - I like 
the trace, and knowing that there will be a trace while writing. 
Something you can come back to, not like during a discussion, 
where you get the feeling that you understand each other but the 
content is often drawn out of the environment, the body language 
etc. - (Yeah I like the idea of leaving a trace but not just a 
trace, I mean something more substantial because its there and 
its enlarged and very visible somehow) - Here this connection is 
lost, the sentences feel vague, confusion and frustration 



appears and grows but I want to act anyway. - But thats what 
happens in a discussion, right? Its not always clear at the 
beginning? - So the chance is to feel vulnerable, I guess, I 
compete with my own imagination and my will to contribute 
something. Which is strange itself. - Yeah I agree there´s a 
degree of vulnerability, projecting your uncertainty of ideas in 
an exhibition context for everyone to see. 

 

Is it openness? That means usually there is something hidden? - 
Well no one (actually I would question that. At least it´s true 
for rundgang...) - Idk i'm not convinced, in such a traditional 
exhibition format - talks about these so-called problems they've 
had in the production/creative proces, its totally glossed over 
by their pretty pink sculptures. - or maybe thats an 
exaggeration? - Thats whats presented not all the shite they had 
to do to get there, all the self-doubt etc. Here, we're drawing 
the attention towards exactly that. - But this discussion here 
is more abstract, because there´s no concrete plan or concept 
that we are trying to develop into something visible, (can we 
not use the word visible, but rather pink and fluffy) with all 
the problems caused during that process. Here its could become 
something interesting because we can try to wrap our imagination 
around the idea that this line of thought IS the visible, fluffy 
piece - Yes I think this is the point, I think thats why we've 
decided to present this in the rundgang: Why were those 
discussions somehow not as valuable as someone else's pink 
bunny? Or even more so?  

 

What do you mean with "even more so"? - My question is: Is it 
more valuable to have a process-based 'work' or something more 
polished? - But this thought itself is uncomfortable for me. 
Because it implies a hierarchy which needs to be found, and i 
guess that´s an approach that won´t lead to new evaluation, 
ideas, imagination... - But I think there is always a hierarchy 
in everything, right. Some things are better or more important 
than others - but only from a very subjective standpoint. And 
when I think of "value" - it makes me cringe inside. Yes, but I 
want to know, when I say the term 'value' what do you think of? 
Jeff Koons? lol 

 

...because of course there was also a process behind that idea: 
We sat together for ages and tried to understand why it is so 
terribly difficult to come to a point concerning Rundgang, why 
there are contradictory feelings of boredom and excitement, 
causing frustration and blockage. Which are more interesting to 
me than any other possible outcome, because that hits a spot: 
the spot of the art production itself (institutional boundaries 



and obligations. Wanting to do something with the knowledge, 
being active, but the knowledge is based on passive self-
reflection) - I dont think self reflecting is passive? - Yes. 
But it has the effect on me to stop, to rethink, -internal re-
evaluation. And the thought is present that observation is key, 
because this makes me stop reproducing things i noticed now I 
don´t want to reproduce anymore.  

 

I don't know what to do, that's the problem. And it's a symptom 
of something I urgently want to grasp. Is that a problem though, 
not knowing what to do? Yes of course, in this class it´s a 
question of live or death. In any art school. I guess. That´s 
also why we are sitting here- and not drinking beer. We could 
just go drink beer. Shall we fuck this? 

 

NOOOO I'm way too motivated to create a plan for tomorrow.  Why 
does tomorrow make me so nervous?  

You're right. If we dont have something for tomorrow we're so 
fucked I think we'll get kicked out of the academy, maybe even 
back to our own countries and MAYBE even the world will END. 
Omg. Fuck why do I think this is even true. I would be so 
disappointed of myself. You would be dead so it wouldnt matter. 
Although it would be such a big deal maybe it will still haunt 
you in the afterlife. I wouldnt rule it out.  

 

I had nightares after our first exhibition. And I know I will 
have them tonight, too. I hear people in my head saying: Why 
don´t they just do something and stop the painful self 
reflection, the frustrating "searching for words" - they are in 
Arts Uni, they have everything, beer etc., why is there this 
priviledged, imaginated frustration. But is it, it feels real - 
but mainly I know I have every resource to change that --on my 
own!! - I think the frustration youre feeling IS real. I think 
because you know its such a priviledge to be at art school, 
especially doing an erasmus, I think its easy to put a lot of 
pressure on yourself. Which isnt neccessarly helpful. 

 

 
25.1.2019 

What should we do (for Rundgang)?  

 
 

What should rundgang do (for us)? 



 

Its an occassion to show off our talents. Exercise for all of 
who "fail" exhibiting in a gallery. Advertisement for the 
Academy - new students might be interested. Developing the 
Academy image.  

 

That is the fucking problem haha I was having such a hard time 
on that. Because there are so many works in here and it makes me 
think like ´What if my work is not enough? What if I am not 
talented enough? What is the purpose of the Rungang? Where are 
all these works going?' I really don´t know man. Hmmm okay focus 
on what should you do for Rundgang...?  - What do you want to 
achieve with Rundgang? Satisfy a certain need? Do you have to 
participate?- I would be really happy to be participated in it. 
I don´t know... I wanted my work to be finished little bit more 
but does finished work exist? 

 

How would you describe Academy’s current image?  

 

School for rich kids who can afford to study for 7 years...But 
there are also people who study "pro forma" (for appearance's 
sake) and work somewhere else. The Academy becomes the reason 
for cheap bus tickets/financial help. This also has a great 
impact on class structures/motivation: being actually busy with 
something completely different, the artwork becomes a 
legitimation for staying at arts uni. Yeah but what 26 year old 
can still be studying after 7 years and still not have pressure 
to get a full time job and earn money? - Should there be 
pressure? - No, but there is for anyone coming from working 
class background.  

 

I dont think we should do anything for rundgang. I agree. We 
should stop all production. And go to sleep? Tell me about your 
fantasies about sleep... 

 

Side comment- 

I think since you guys are in Conceptual Art class, maybe you 
can do something that can change the world for the better? I 
know it sounds super superficial but It depends on how far you 
think art can reach. Some people don't believe art can actually 
change anything. Like my parents still think art should be 
aesthetic but I think art can exist in various form, not limited 
to visual. You can be an activist and go out there. When I 



experienced sexual harrasment and racism on the street, I really 
needed someone to say ´No its okay. Its not your fault. You 
shouldn´t find the reason in yourself but we have to change the 
society.´ So from my experience, If you can console someone who 
experienced something like me, that also can be some kind of art 
form. I actually don´t know what exactly I want to say but I 
hope you guys get the idea. 

 

  - I like and hate that comment at the same time. It puts it 
into a nutshell why we all feel weighed down - we are f*** 
concept students, we should (and can! all resources provided!) 
act and understand and change and control and correct and etc. 
In general make the world a better, or: other place. We should 
leave an impact! how? But thats not art, thats activism. Why are 
we focusing on labeling stuff so much anyway?  

 

When I read through that I get the feeling this sounds so so 
much like omnipotence fantasies. It clearly marks our elitist 
standpoint that we actually tend to believe that this is 
possible. - I find your point. But at the same time, I saw 
couple of people who say exactly like that and my question would 
be ´So what do you wanna do eventually with art?´ The people who 
I met saying similiar opinion like you usually suck in the 
skepticism and don´t know what to do in the realistic point of 
view. I find your opinion valid and understand that. But if 
there is a hard wall between art and activism then what art 
actually can do? If you don´t want to change the society then 
what do you wanna do? What is your method and what is your 
purpose of your art? Usually people whom I met can not really 
give exact and specific answer about that and they are busy 
being skeptical and stuck in bunch of thoughts and not actually 
do things in real. I would love to hear more about your opinion 
speicifically. What would you do instead of act? How would it be 
appeared? And what do you wanna do with your art form? ANSWER 
MEEEEEEEEE. I try to avoid to be abstract and stuck in my 
thoughts when I make art. If you don´t think a simple act can be 
one of art forms then what would define the art? 

 

The economy of populism - left winged of the south vs right 
winged in the north of europe. Why? Why this situation exists, 
you mean? yes.  

 

Is art in the position to find answers? I'm not convinced that 
art can find answers but it can make a comment. I mean we are 
all here because we believe it has an impact, or at least opens 
up new questions which will be productive. But it happens in a 



closed art circle, most of the times. So maybe it has no wider 
impact then?  

 

I guess it still does, when you widen the angle and don´t think 
of art production when you say art, but some sort of thinking 
(which is not limited to artists): thinking visually, self-
reflective maybe, pulling everything in (history, psychology - 
multidisciplinary) and zoom out again - I don´t know if this is 
understandable. But I mean: daring to think "out of the box" - 
gosh that sounds cheasy.  Experiment with theoretical thoughts 
in order to form conclusions, so there will suddenly appear more 
pathways you can choose from - which might be an important part 
of finding a fitting solution. But this is a quite general 
answer concerning political issues, not very concrete. What I'm 
trying to to say is: artistic methods can be applied, not only 
the impact of a "finished" work which is spoken about in the 
newspaper.  

 

I would say that one of the main issues in art production is the 
hierarchy that limits access to it. Even the most well intended 
art operates in a circle which is completely in accord with 
neoliberal structures. And in that sense even the most hardcore 
institutional critique gets coopted or turned into profit. So 
believing art has a measurable impact or solutions for society's 
problems seems to be too idealistic. I also think its idealistic 
to think that.  

 

Politics and academic research, medicine, environmental agendas 
can provide potential 'solutions' to society. Not art, or maybe 
indirectly, I don't know. I'm not saying that art has no purpose 
or value though. 

 

interesting, you put politics at first. 

 

its sounds like the word of bimaz,  (you mean Kickl?)  everthing 
should follow politics. thats for real a dystopia. i'm searching 
more for an utopia. and i think, without art, its impossible. 
showing what could be, is for me a main aspect of art. politics 
could follow. but they will loose their ego. what a shame. 

so, if i got you in the moment, its just a moment, nothing more, 
art is only a reflection, what has been. so its passive? For me 
it´s the essential part (the reflection, not the passiveness). 
But finding the public, the form, or at least the words to bring 
the thoughts to the outside is part of the consideration; It´s 



part of the whole process and will shape the ideas from the 
beginning of every topic (and distinguishes it from text-based 
philosophy - at least that´s my theory) 

 

 

26.1.2019 

What should we do (for Rundgang)? 

 

What has been done? 

 

I'd like to go back to one of our initial conversations about 
rundgang... I think since rundgang's a sort of public opening of 
the akademie, it is easier to showcase the more traditional 
studios' work, like painting, etc.  But its complicated with 
this class in particular as its premise is not so clearly 
defined, and the public has a difficult time accessing it I 
think (Does that mean - applying some sort of "site specificity" 
by adapting to that? I mean because we are here at that Uni at 
that exhibition, so we as a class should adapt to the general 
"style" of that in order to be seen/understood. But I don´t mean 
it serious, talking about a general style is wrong. There are 
different aims, and being repulsive/annoying/repetitive/obvious 
etc is the legitimate aim of many works in this class) 

 

I think you are right with the traditional approach, but what’s 
the solution? I mean what to do about the situation? I think I 
was just acknowledging the fact that art is becoming ultra 
specialized and that has created a breach with the everyday 
amateur or even wannabe artist, hence the pre-art schools. 

  

Ok so, do you think our class should even have an exhibition? 
Maybe an exhibition doesnt justify the work done in the class. 
But do you think there´s an attempt to do so? 

 

I think the kind of production shown here operates in a 
different logic or at least aims to...so for me it's interesting 
to see two or more divergent ideologies in the same building. 
Though I think the traditional exhibition format/public is not 
adapted to the general intentions of our class.  - So why do you 
think the work is presented in such a traditional format? Maybe 
the class is the same as any other. - But what could have been 
the alternatives? Close the door, show nothing? Renting the 
space to another class? Having an independent exhibition 



somewhere else? It alway reinforces the idea behind Rundgang, 
which we actually want to criticise. 

 

Do 'we' really want to critise rundgang though or is that just 
you? Of course it´s just me, I know you all love it. No actually 
it´s important to find a way to put this feeling of non-
compliance into words. For me it shows the idea of the uni: 
value-creation. But I wonder if we should focus on Rundgang so 
much, because - as we´ve stated - not taking part/making other 
interventions parallel to that only reinforces the status of 
Rundgang. What we can change is the focus itself; I mean in 
class - especially in ours - why does it consume so much time? 
Why don´t we establish something else, put our resources 
somewhere else? Or at least really really concentrate on 
Rundgang and use the chance to make something (maybe toghether), 
that doesn´t repeat the fetishised object/the artist-image/the 
traditional exhibition style. 

 

If the energy is missing for that, there´s a cause. But because 
we are Erasmus students we can only try to understand why, 
change from our side is difficult.  

 
Why is the energy gone?  

 


